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MASS TIMES: 
Saturday Vigil Mass                        5pm 
Sunday                           7:30, 9 & 11am  
Weekday and Saturday                    8am 
Rosary                                        7:30am 

EXPOSITION AND BENEDICTION: 
Saturday      3:30-4:45pm 

Friday Divine Mercy Chaplet         

after 8am Mass 

CONFESSIONS: 
Saturday                             3:30-4:45pm 

Sunday                              8:30-9:40am*  

Monday through Friday     7:30-7:50am 

If only one priest is available, 

confessions will end 10 minutes before 

Mass begins.  

PARISH OFFICE HOURS: 
M, W, TH             8:30am-4:30pm 

Tuesday      1pm-4:30pm 

Friday    8:30am-12pm 

5925 West Lake Street 
Saint Louis Park, MN 55416 

www.hfamn.org | 952.925.9193 

February 2nd, 2025 
Feast of the Presentation of the Lord 

Donate to Holy Family 
If you are a visitor to our parish (or not yet signed up for 
online giving), you can make donations by visiting our 
website or scanning the code on the right. You may also 
place donations in the basket passed by ushers at Mass.  

Special Collection: Care Fund 
Our Care Fund helps meet the emergency needs of our parishioners and 
those in our community 

Candlemas 
Following all weekend Masses, blessed candles will be available on a 
table in the cross aisle. Free will offerings will be gratefully accepted 
and may be contributed online or in the provided box. 

Pancake Breakfast 
Following all Sunday Masses, the Knights of Columbus are hosting a 
pancake breakfast in Fr. Moorman Hall! Free will offerings are 
welcomed; proceeds will be used to support Pro-Life causes.  

Spring Gala Table 
Visit the informational table in the Narthex after Mass to learn about 
Holy Family’s annual Spring Gala on March 1.  

Catholic United Financial Raffle  
Holy Family students and families are selling $10 raffle tickets to help 
keep tuition costs affordable at Holy Family Academy. Students will be 
selling tickets after all weekend Masses from now until Feb. 23.  

Aquinas Library Open 
Following 9am and 11am Mass, the Aquinas Library, located in Holy 
Family Academy, will be open to all. Come borrow a book! 

SUPPORT HOLY FAMILY PARISH 
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Stay up-to-date on communications 
from Holy Family Church and 
Academy by following us on social 
media, signing up for Flocknote, and 
keeping an eye on our websites. 
Scan the QR codes below to learn 
more. Have questions? Email 
maria.brounstein@hfcmn.org. 

STAY CONNECTED 

BAPTISM 
Most baptisms are scheduled following 
the 11am Mass on Sunday or the 8 am 
Mass on Saturday after parent 
preparation. Please contact 
staff@hfcmn.org to learn more. 

PARISH OFFICE  

MATRIMONY 
Interested in having your wedding at 
Holy Family parish? Weddings of 
parishioners should be scheduled at least 
six months in advance for proper 
spiritual preparation. Contact 
staff@hfcmn.org for more information. 

OTHER SACRAMENTS 
For information on reconciliation and 
first Holy Communion for children, 
please contact Linda Wandrei: 
Linda.Wandrei@hfcmn.org. For 
information about Confirmation, email 
Jonathan@hfcmn.org. 

FUNDAMENTALS OF CATHOLICISM: 
OCIA 
Interested in entering the Catholic 
Church or learning more about the faith? 
Email frm@hfcmn.org. 

ANOINTING OF THE SICK 
Contact the parish office as soon as 
possible if you or a loved one is in need 
of Anointing of the Sick or Last Rites. 

Cover Art: “Presentation of Jesus in 

the Temple” by Fra Angelico via 

Wikimedia Commons 

FEAST OF THE PRESENTATION: CANDLEMAS 

We have the rare treat of celebrating the Presentation of the Lord on a 
Sunday this year, also called Candlemas!  

Every first born male was to be dedicated to God in honor of the 
Hebrew first born sons who were spared at Passover (Exodus 13:2). 
Mary and Joseph observed this tenet of the Law by presenting Jesus in 
the Temple forty days after his birth. At the same time, Mary would 
have gone through the purification rite after having given birth. St. 
Thomas Aquinas offers a beautiful reflection on the spiritual meaning 
of this event: “For our sake He was presented to the Lord that we may 
learn to offer ourselves to God.” We must present our plans, hopes, 
dreams and our very lives to God. He has given us life and the gifts of 
reason and free will. Let us present to him these gifts so he may bless 
our actions and lives, and most importantly, direct us and everything 
we do in accordance with His will and for His glory.  

At the Temple, the prophet Simeon sees our Lord and rejoices because 
he is granted the grace of looking upon the Messiah. It had been 
promised to him by God that he would not die until he saw the savior 
of the world. At this august meeting, we hear Simeon’s words, the 
“Nunc Dimittis”: “Lord, now you let your servant go in peace; your 
word has been fulfilled: my own eyes have seen the salvation which 
you have prepared in the sight of every people: a light to reveal you to 
the nations and the glory of your people, Israel” (Luke 2:29-32). 
Having beheld, and likely held, the baby Jesus, Simeon is now ready 
to depart this world. The Nunc Dimittis is said every night by all 
priests, deacons, consecrated, religious and many laity. Having spent 
the day in service of the Lord, each one of us must be ready and 
willing to depart from this world to be with God for eternity. I 
recommend families say this prayer at least once a week because it 
beautifully reminds us of openness to God’s will and the fact that our 
service on earth will someday come to an end.  

Simeon’s reference to light reminds us that Jesus’ presence enlightens 
our minds and shows us the truth, 
hence, the connection with a candle-lit 
procession, the blessing of candles 
and the English name: Candlemas.  

At the 5pm and 9am Masses this 
weekend, we will have a candlelit 
procession within the church and a 
blessing of candles for homes and for 
the upcoming feast of St. Blaise. 

Sincerely Yours in Christ, 
Fr. Mark Moriarty 

Following morning Mass on Monday, Feb. 3, all are invited to come 
to the Communion rail for the Blessing of Throats in honor of the 
Feast of St. Blaise. 

“For the Candlemas” by Teodor 

Axentowicz via Wikimedia Commons 

BLESSING OF THROATS | FEB. 3 
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Come and adore Christ 
in Holy Family’s 
perpetual adoration 
chapel! Entrance to the 
chapel is on the west 
side of the sanctuary 
end of the Church.    

We need Adorers!  
Go online to 
www.hfcmn.org/
eucharistic-adoration 

to sign up to be a substitute or to 
take one of the hours listed below. 
Contact Mike Zwack with 
questions: 612.710.5007 

Tues.: 3-4pm 

Wed.: Midnight-1am,  2-3pm,  
8-9pm 

Fri.:  1-2am 

Sat.:  10-11am 

EUCHARISTIC ADORATION 

Pester the Pastor | Feb. 5 
Following 8am Mass on Wednesday, Feb. 5, all are invited to Fr. 
Moorman Hall for donuts, coffee, and a time to pepper Fr. Mark 
Moriarty with your pressing questions about faith, culture, and more!  

Fundamentals of Catholicism Class | Feb. 6, 7pm 
Fundamentals of Catholicism is for all adults who would like to learn 
more about the teachings of Christ and his Church, especially those who 
are called to join the Catholic Church. Our next class is scheduled for 
Jan. 30 from 7-9pm in the Sts. Peter & Paul Room, where we will discuss 
the Sacrament of Baptism and the theological virtues. To learn more, 
visit https://hfcmn.org/become-catholic or email frm@hfcmn.org. 

Men of God Gathering | Feb. 7 
All men of the parish are invited to an evening of formation and 
fellowship at the church from 6-8:30pm. The event will include 
Adoration, Confession, a meal, and a presentation on the theme, 
“Becoming Awed by the Humanity of Jesus Christ.” This gathering is 
part of a series for 2024-25. Learn more about the Men of God Series 
and RSVP before Feb. 5 by visiting https://hfcmn.org/men-of-god.  

Adoro Te Adoration Hour | Feb. 8 
All are invited to an hour of Adoration with reverent music and 
moving reflections from the saints. The theme of the evening is, "Rest 
in the Heart of Jesus.” The Adoration hour begins at 7pm in the 
church and concludes with Benediction. Note that the potluck which 
usually precedes the Adoration Hour is cancelled this month.  

Community-Building Day | Feb. 9 
All are invited to a community-building event sponsored by Holy 
Family Academy on Sunday, Feb. 9, following 9am Mass in Fr. 
Moorman Hall. Supplies will be provided to make a Valentine’s Day 
Craft. Mingle, get to know the Holy Family community, and go home 
with a beautiful flower or Bible verse Valentine! 

Seniors’ Valentine’s Day Brunch | Feb. 13, 9am 
All senior citizens are invited to a Valentine’s Day Brunch at 9am on 
Thursday, Feb. 13th, preceded by Mass & guided meditation time 
starting at 8am. More helpers are needed to make this event a 
success! If you are interested in helping, contact Pat Gawarecki at 
pat.gawarecki@hfcmn.org or  952.999.4890. 

Parent Enrichment Night | Feb. 20 
All parents are invited to learn about the beauty of the Catechesis of 
the Good Shepherd from HFA Catechist Carolyn Kohlhaas at this 
event, located in Kattar Hall from 6:30-8pm. 

Women of God Gathering | Feb. 21 
All women of the parish are invited to an evening of spiritual 
enrichment and fellowship at the church from 6-8:30pm. The event 
will include Adoration, Confession, a meal, and a presentation on the 
theme, “Women Doctors of the Church.” This first installment in the 
series will be presented by Susanna Spencer, who will speak on St. 
Therese of Lisieux. To learn more about this event and to RSVP 
before Feb. 20, visit https://hfcmn.org/altar-rosary This event is 
sponsored by the Altar and Rosary Society. Although the event is 
free, a free-will offering is encouraged.  

HERE AT HOLY FAMILY 

Holy Family Church's "Carnival in 
Venice" is Saturday, March 1st. 
Tickets are now on sale and 
opportunities to volunteer will be 
online soon! The event supports the 
upkeep of our parish and school 
facilities. Contact Carrie Havlicek for 
sponsorship opportunity details and 
with questions:  
carrie.havlicek@hfcmn.org. 

HOLY FAMILY SPRING GALA 
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High School Youth Group | Wednesdays, 6:30-8:30PM, 
Nazareth House 
This week, join us for a fellowship night! Confirmation students are 
not required to attend. The evening officially starts at 6:30pm with 
pizza for dinner, but come as early as 3:45 to hang out, play games, 
eat snacks, or even do homework. 

“By Design” Retreats 
"By Design" is an adaptation of the "All in God's Plan" 
Archdiocesan program that teaches parents and their pre-
teen children about the beauty of human sexuality and its 
healthy expression in age-appropriate 
relationships. Parents who have never participated in 
“By Design” are required to attend a mandatory parent meeting, 
either on Feb. 6 or Feb. 20, 6-6:45pm. Registration for  the March 
9th Father/Son retreat and the March 8th Mother/Daughter retreat will 
open in early February. More information can be found at https://
hfcmn.org/by-design-retreats. 

YOUTH EVENTS 

Aquinas Library: Help Holy Family continue to provide free 
access to a wonderful collection of resources by volunteering for a 
Sunday shift at the Aquinas Library. Learn more by visiting https://
hfcmn.org/library. 

Hospitality: Everyone loves a delicious donut and a conversation 
with friends after Sunday Mass. To continue providing hospitality, we 
urgently need more volunteers, including families (hospitality shifts 
include tasks suitable for children!). To learn more, visit hfcmn.org/
hospitality. 

Women of God: A helper  is needed to plan and coordinate the 
meals for Women of God events this year. For details or to express 
interest, please reach out to Linda Wandrei at boysnlinda@msn.com.  

Extraordinary Ministers of Holy Communion: Individuals are 
needed to bring Jesus’ Eucharistic presence to the homebound, in 
addition to serving at 5pm, 7:30am, and 11am weekend Masses. For 
more information, contact pat.gawarecki@hfcmn.org. 

2025 READERS’ CHOICE 

AWARDS 

Holy Family Catholic Church and 
Holy Family Academy have once 
again been honored as recipients of 
several “Readers’ Choice Awards” 
from Sun Sailor, St. Louis Park’s 
local newspaper.  

This year, Holy Family Catholic 
Church was awarded: 

 Best Place of Worship 

 Best Choir/Music Program 

 Best Vacation Bible School 

Holy Family Academy was awarded: 

 Best Montessori School 

 Best Preschool 

 Best Private School 

 Best Teacher—Jean Bullard 

 Best Principal—Kevin 
McCaffrey 

Thanks to all those members of our 
community who voted for us and for 
all those who make our parish & 
school such special places! 

SAVE THE DATE: CVBS 

It’s time to start dreaming about 
summer sunshine! Save the date for 
Catholic Vacation Bible School 
2025: June 16-20. 

HELP NEEDED 

MONTHLY COLLECTION FOR THE HANDMAIDS | FEB. 4-5 

Every first Tuesday and Wednesday of the month, we will be 

collecting grocery and household items for the Handmaids of the 

Heart of Jesus. A helper will be collecting items in the half circle in 

front of church. Look for the sign and open trunk. The Feb. 4 

collection will be from 2:45-3:15pm, and the Feb. 5 collection will 

be 7:15-7:45am. 

The Handmaids are especially in need of fresh produce, dairy items, 

eggs, meat, cereal, household goods and gas cards. Please contact 

Jenny Bullard with questions: jennybullard@gmail.com.  

mailto:jennybullard@gmail.com
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JP2 Club Winter Events 
The JP2 Club seeks to build up the Kingdom of God through outdoor 
activities for the whole family. Scan the QR code or visit https://
jp2club.com/pages/calendar to learn about the Club’s upcoming 
winter activities, including skiing excursions and pickleball practices. 

Known by God Unborn Child Loss Retreat | Feb. 8 
All mothers grieving the loss of a stillborn or miscarried child are invited 
to this annual retreat, which is focused on healing in grief through the 
Catholic perspective. Online registration is $30. The retreat includes 
large group talks, small group sharing, prayer time, lunch, and shared 
resources. Learn more & RSVP at https://www.archspm.org/known-by-
god-unborn-child-loss-retreat-3/. 

Vianney Visit | Feb. 13-15 
Young Catholic men, high school sophomores to age 24, are invited to 
this discernment weekend at the St. John Vianney College Seminary in 
St.. Paul. The weekend includes testimonies from current seminarians, 
community prayer, a tour of the University of St. Thomas, and time to 
meet with SJV priests. More information can be found at https://
missionsupport.archspm.org/events/vianney-visit-3/. 

St. Joseph Business Guild | Feb. 25 
All are invited to join the Saint Joseph Business Guild for dinner, prayer, 
networking, and a presentation from parishioner Dale Ahlquist on the 
topic of localism. Learn more and RSVP at  sjbusinessguild.com. 

SUNDAY STEWARDSHIP 

Sat.. Feb. 1, 8:00am…………………….…….Robert & Carol Murphy 
Sat. Feb. 1, 5:00pm……………………………...…...Sharon Elhard † 
Sun. Feb. 2, 7:30am………………………………….….....The Parish 
Sun. Feb. 2,  9:00am…………………………..………...Helen Dehn † 
Sun. Feb. 2, 11:00am…………………………..….William Collins † 
Mon. Feb. 3, 8:00am……………………………....Mary Jean Nilsen † 
Tues. Feb. 4, 8:00am………………………………..….Marie O’Brien 
Wed. Feb. 5, 8:00am………....Carren Meitz, mother of Kathleen Fink 
Thurs. Feb. 6, 8:00am……………………....Evelyn & Elmo Romens † 
Fri. Feb. 7, 8:00am…………………………………......Tom O’Brien † 
Sat. Feb. 8, 8:00am…………………….…..Intentions of Katie Norton 
Sat. Feb 8, 5:00pm…………………………………….Robbie Herman 
Sun. Feb. 9, 7:30am………………………………….Bill Donlon Jr. † 
Sun. Feb. 9, 9:00am…………………………………….….The Parish 
Sun. Feb. 9, 11:00am……………………………...The Dobson Family 

Jenny Bullard 

Alicia Custer 

Judy & Tony Cetta, friends of 

Frances Williams 

Muriel, Kevin, & Kelley Roper, 

friends of Frances Williams 

Carren Meitz 

Jack Thompson, Godfather and uncle 

of Chris McDonald 

To request prayers, go to 

www.hfcmn.org/prayer-requests. 

MASS INTENTIONS 

AROUND THE ARCHDIOCESE 

Member Envelopes: $7,441.25 
Online Giving: $11,023.05 
Plate: $1,026.15 
Total: $19,490.45 

Special Collection—Respect Life 
Committee: $565.00 

STEWARDSHIP NOTE: 
Even when the special collection goes 
to another organization, please fill out 
all checks to “Holy Family Catholic 
Church” with the name of the special 
collection on the memo line; the 
church then is able to write one check 
to the organization.  

Next Week’s Special Collection: 
Care Fund 

PRAYER REQUESTS 

JAN. 25-26 CONTRIBUTIONS 

JANUARY BAPTISMS 

James Paul Schneider, son of  

Paul and Sarah Schneider 

Bridgette Louise Bittner, daughter  

of Joshua and Amy Bittner 

Art: “Martyrdom of Paul Miki and 

Companions in Nagasaki” by 

Anonymous Artist via  

Wikimedia Commons 


